
 Member Motion 

Section 5.4.4(b) of Procedure By-law 
 

Meeting: Council 

Meeting Date: June 10, 2020 

Subject/Title:  Flight of the Monarch Day - August 22, 2020 

Submitted by: Councillor West 

Whereas The Monarch Butterfly is one of the most iconic and cherished insects 
in North America. The Monarch’s epic 5,000-kilometre migration from eastern 
Canada to the forests of central Mexico begins in late August each year. 

Whereas in 2013, the eastern population of the Monarch Butterfly dropped by 95 
per cent, the smallest recorded population since the mid-1990s. Since 2013, the 
population has rebounded, thanks in part to the collective efforts of thousands of 
individuals, groups and communities across Canada, but the Monarch’s future 
remains in serious peril. 

Whereas in 2016 Richmond Hill was one of the first municipalities in Canada to 
sign the National Wildlife Federation Mayor’s Monarch Pledge thus providing a 
leadership role in helping to save the Monarch Butterfly.  Since 2016 many other 
North American municipalities have signed this pledge. 

Whereas Richmond Hill’s commitment to preserve habitat, provide public 
education and to take action to help Monarchs and other insect species recover 
and thrive was further strengthened in 2018 when Council endorsed a motion to 
designate Richmond Hill as a Bee City in accordance with the Bee City Canada 
program. 

Whereas a number of organizations lead by the Toronto Region Conservation 
Authority through an organization known as Monarch Nation, are working 
together to take action to preserve and protect Monarch Butterflies and are 
asking citizens and municipalities to join them by proclaiming a day in late August 
at the start of the annual Monarch migration period to specifically recognize this 
iconic species. 

(continued) 



Whereas proclaiming Flight of the Monarch Day is an opportunity for Richmond 
Hill citizens to join with others to celebrate the growing movement to protect 
monarch butterflies and the astonishing phenomenon of their migration as their 
epic journey southward begins. 

Therefore be it resolved that to further strengthen our commitment to provide 
public education, and take action to create a healthy environment for Monarch 
Butterflies and other pollinating insect species, that August 22, 2020 will be 
proclaimed Flight of the Monarch Day in Richmond Hill. 

Moved by: Councillor West 

Seconded by:  


